## Cindy Berardi

From:

RECEIVED CITY OF PALM SPRINGS

Sent:

Wednesday, June 01, 2011 5:00 PM

To:

Jasmine Waits; Cindy Berardi

Subject: Fwd: Resignation from VillageFest Board

2011 JUN - 1 PM 5: 08

JAMES THOMPSON

I received this email today and thought I'd pass it on in case you didn't receive it.

My best to you, **Bob Thomas** 

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: Marty Danielson -

Date: June 1, 2011 3:33:54 PM PDT

To:

Cc: "\"Ginny Foat"

Subject: Resignation from VillageFest Board

Dear Chair Thomas:

It is now approaching five years that I have served on the VillageFest Board, and I want to thank council member Foat and Hutchenson for their support and input to VillageFest over the past years. As I have seen, Village Fest remains one of the truly unique and successful events in the Coachella Valley and is sure to remain that way for many years to come.

Regretfully, I will not be able to continue on the board into the new fiscal year due to several new business development projects in Los Angeles, San Francisco and London. While they do not provide any direct conflict of interest with Palm Springs, there is a slight possibility that if executed there could be a possible conflict in the future, and I'd rather not open up that possibility of course.

I am certain that the new board members will bring many new ideas and improvements to your board in spite of the current economic tightning within the budget structure. As always I shall support VillageFest and look forward to it's continued success. Best of luck in the upcoming new fiscal year.

Most sincerely,

Martin A. Danielson

ITEM NO. 3.6.